December 12, 2013

Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the December 11, 2013 Meeting

The December meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held December 11, 2013 at Godfather's Pizza, 7002 Johnson Drive, Mission, KS. There were 20 in attendance. Robin Cross, past chapter chairman was came out of retirement to conduct the meeting in the absence of all officers.

Cross opened the business meeting at 12:05PM and he asked Ed Treese to read the minutes of the October meeting in the absence of Secretary/Treasurer Ben Weiss. The motion to accept the minutes was by Steve Hendrix and the second by Kirk Chestnut. The motion passed.

There was no old business.

Chriss Scherer, chapter certification chairman, was absent so there was no report. The next cert exams are February 7-17, 2014 and the registration deadline is still December 31. By special arrangement, he is willing to proctor an exam almost anytime.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, reported that he has programs scheduled until March 2014.

Kirk reported there was nothing out of the ordinary with EAS the past month. He reported they took an informal poll concerning changing the time for the night monthly EAS test and channel 4 vetoed the idea due to a conflict with their newscast.

Kirk noted that in the latest Radio World there were 2 articles of interest to the local SBE.

Robin noted that in the latest Radio magazine there was an article on the Marshall Ensor Museum in Olathe.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was by Ed Treese and the second by John Gray.

The program on video compression was presented by Ron Veerman, sales manager mid central US, Evertz.

Submitted by: Ed Treese Fill in Secretary